STATE OF MISSOURI

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In the Matter of Proposed Amendments to Commission
)

Rules 4 CSR 240-3.165, 4 CSR 240-3.245, 4 CSR
)
Case No. AX-2004-0160

240-3.335, 4 CSR 240-3.435, 4 CSR 240-3.540, and
)
4 CSR 240-3.640, Annual Report Requirements.
)

COMMENTS OF

LACLEDE GAS COMPANY

COMES NOW Laclede Gas Company (“Laclede”) and, pursuant to the Notice published in the December 15, 2003 Missouri Register, Vol. 28, No. 24, respectfully submits the following comments in response to the Missouri Public Service Commission’s (“Commission”) Proposed Amendment to its rules governing the filing of annual reports (hereinafter the “Proposed Amendment”).

Laclede generally concurs with, and supports, the Proposed Amendment. By formalizing the procedures and standards by which deficiencies in an annual report can be corrected, sensitive information can be protected from disclosure, and filing extensions can be obtained, Laclede believes that adoption of the Proposed Amendment will enhance the efficiency and uniformity of the filing process for annual reports.

Laclede would, however, join in the recommendation of SBC Missouri that utilities be given 15 rather than 10 days to respond to another party’s request that the non-public portion of a utility’s annual report be disclosed.  See 4CSR 240-3.245(5).  Depending on when such a request is made and how it is served, a 10 day response time can result in the utility having only several business days to prepare a response.  Since there is generally no great urgency to having a disclosure matter involving an annual report decided on such an expedited basis, Laclede believes that SBC Missouri’s recommendation to provide an extra five days of response time is appropriate.

WHEREFORE,  for the foregoing reasons, Laclede Gas Company respectfully recommends that the Commission adopt the Proposed Amendment to its rules for filing annual reports with the one modification suggested herein.         
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